
SOUTH WONSTON PARISH COUNCIL’S DETAILED REVIEW AND RESPONSE 
TO WINCHESTER CITY COUNCIL’S STRATEGIC AND ECONOMIC LAND 
AVAILABILITY ASSESSMENT (SHELAA) 30th May, 2022 

  

Review on the proposed SHELAA sites to WCC (Draft) 

This is the first draft of the response document compiled by Cllr. Berry and reflects 
the views and comments from South Wonston residents. 
This is a working document and additional comments will be added to ensure that 
the document is comprehensive and is a strong representation of residents views. 

Deadline Extended 

Received during the evening of the 22nd April. 

Dear Parish/Town Councillors, 

We have listened to the feedback that we received from some Parish/Town Councils 
regarding requesting an extension of time to provide us with feedback on the 
SHELAA sites. In addition to this, we have received recent news from Natural 
England regarding new information on phosphates, which will take us a while to 
process and understand with regards to the impact this will have in our Local 
Plan. For further information on the information we received please see our website.  

Taking both the request for an extension and our need to process new material into 
account, we can confirm that we are giving all Parish/Town Councils until the 31st 
May to continue to engage with their local communities and to help us identify sites 
to meet our development strategy that we will be formally consulting on later on in 
the year.   

We have copied in all members for information.  

Kind regards, 

Winchester City Council Strategic Planning Team 

 PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 

 A Public Meeting has been arranged for the 6th May, 2022, as from 7pm to 9pm to 
be held at the Village Hall. 

This meeting has been convened to allow residents to discuss Winchester City 
Council's Local Plan Housing Strategy.  The SHELAA (Strategic Housing and 
Economic Land Availability Assessment ) document. 

The SHELAA is a technical document which provides information 
on  SITES  submitted by Landowners and Agents for potential housing, 
economic development.  The SHELAA will only identify sites which have been 
submitted to Winchester City Council, it does not allocate sites.  

The inclusion of a site in the SHELAA does not imply that WCC would necessarily 
grant planning permission and therefore it is the views, concerns, suggestions that 
the Community would like to put forward that need to be taken into account when 
future assessments are made in relation to the housing strategy.  

 We hope to see you there.  
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